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As I sit down to pen this article it is Earth Day 
2024!  Earth Day is the international day 
dedicated to our planet. The day focuses on 
the environment and promotes conservation 
and sustainability. An estimated 1 billion 
people around the world take action to raise 
awareness of the climate crisis and spark 
behavioral change to protect the 
environment. What did you do to honor the 
Earth? Perhaps you tried some new foods on 
the Carleton Willards’ recent All Plant-based 
buffet? Do you think making changes at the 
table can help the planet? 
 
In March 2024, The Third Act at Carleton 
Willard Village worked collectively to create a 
movement by challenging residents to a two 
week meatless challenge. Check out the video: 
“Collective Action in Retirement 
Community: Trendsetters in Plant-Based diets” 
at www.thirdact.org. The evidence is mounting 
that small changes at the table can have a 
positive impact. 

 
In a recent study by 
Canada’s McGill 
University they found 
evidence that cutting red 
and processed meat 
intake in half leads to 
significant changes to the 

carbon footprint. Red meat and dairy are the 
primary contributors to Canada’s diet-related 
greenhouse gas emissions. By eating meat 
twice a week instead of four times a week the 
carbon footprint shrinks by 25%. Dairy 
substitutions showed reductions of up to 5% in 
the carbon footprint. Swapping out red and 
processed meat for plant protein foods like 
nuts, seeds, legumes, tofu, and fortified soy 
beverages has positive climate, nutrition and 
health outcomes.   

The study showed that making a swap at the 
table would afford a co-benefit for human 
and planet health. The benefits did not 
necessarily require wholesale changes to 
diets, such as embracing a restrictive dietary 
pattern or excluding certain food groups 
altogether, but suggested making simple, 
partial substitutions of red or processed 
meat, in particular with plant protein foods.  
 
These findings fit with 
other research done at 
Tufts University which 
found that people who 
consumed plenty of plant 
protein in mid-life have 
significantly higher odds 
of healthy aging. 
 
Diets high in animal products increase the 
risk of heart disease, certain cancers, and 
diabetes. It was estimated that if half of the 
red and processed meat was replaced with 
plant protein foods, people could live on 
average, nearly nine months longer, due to 
decreased risk of chronic disease. 
Interestingly, there is a sex gap parsing out 
longevity. Males gain more by making the 
switch with the gain in life expectancy 
doubling that for females. Replacing dairy 
with plant protein foods showed smaller 
gains in life expectancy.  
 
If you choose to eat less beef rather than 
going “whole hog” and not eating it at all, 
what is a recommended target? Eat less than 
half an ounce of red meat per day. That 
works out to about 3.5 ounces per week. It is 
far less red meat than Americans currently 
eat, which is estimated at 2-3 ounces per day 
or 14-21 ounces per week. The argument is 
that agriculture is responsible for up to 30% 
of global greenhouse gas emissions. Much of 
these emissions come from red meat 
production. A lot of land and water are  
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needed to grow grain for livestock – 
about one third of all grain grown globally 
is used to feed animals. World Resources 
Institute estimates that beef production uses 20 
times the land and emits 20 times the 
emissions as producing beans, per gram of 
protein. If people in the United States switched 
from beef to beans, this alone could get the 
U.S. more than halfway to the greenhouse gas 
reduction goals set by the Obama 
administration.  
 
Make small swaps. Try plant-based items when 
they are featured. Join the movement to eat 
less red meat and reduce the carbon footprint. 
Consider the evidence: what is good for our 
planet is also good for your physical health. 
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Cognitive Wellness Group 
 
The Clinic will be running the spring 
Cognitive Wellness Group.  The group runs 
for four consecutive weeks on Thursday 
afternoon at 1:00pm in the Computer lab.  It 
is a one-hour commitment. The dates are: 
5/23, 5/30, 6/6 and 6/13. We still have a few 
slots open.  If you are interested, please 
register at the Clinic.  

New Medical Assistant in Clinic 
 
The Clinic would like to welcome Barbara 
Conte as the new Medical Assistant. Barbara 
previously worked at Beth Israel Hospital and 
the Lexington School District. She has also 
done private pay home-based care. Barbara 
likes to sing and periodically provides the 
vocal accompaniment for a local band.   

Curious Fridays 
 
Curious Fridays is a new drop-in group that 
meets once a month in the Lower Llewsac 
Lounge. Come and discover the quirks and 
curiosities that we encounter in everyday life. 
The May meeting will take place on 5/24 @ 
2:00pm. This group will be listed in the 
Llewsac calendar. 

Clinic Health Education Series 
 
Margaret Hoag of Eckel, Hoag and O’Connor 
will be doing a presentation on Advance 
Directives on Thursday May 2

nd
 at 2:00pm in 

the Arts and Craft Room. Please sign up at the 
Clinic if you are interested in attending.  
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